
 

 
 
 
england.nwperformerslist@nhs.net 
Date 30 November 2023 
 
 
Dear Member 
 
Re: NHS England Performers List  
 
We are getting in touch to advise of a recent amendment to the National Health 
Service (Performers Lists) (England) Regulations 2013. 
 
This amendment details a requirement for all practitioners on the English National 
Performers List to make a declaration to NHS England confirming that they continue 
to provide NHS services, under Regulation 9(1)(A). This requirement will come into 
effect from 1st January 2024.  
 
In anticipation of this, we are asking all practitioners on the Performers List in the 
North West to ensure that their personal information and contact details are up to 
date on PCSE Online and that they are included on the List for the region they are 
working in.  
 
When updating this information, practitioners will need to make sure that they tick the 
box which states whether or not they consent to NHS England sharing their details 
with the relevant LRC (Local Representative Committees).  If either ‘yes’ or ‘no’ is 
not ticked, then the current information added will not be saved on the online portal. 
 
You can access your Performers List record via the PCSE portal at  
https://secure.pcse.england.nhs.uk/  
 
Further guidance is available here: 
https://pcse.england.nhs.uk/services/performers-lists/gp-performers-list-for-england/ 
 
If you have any queries, please contact the team at 
england.nwperformerslist@nhs.net. 
 

Kind regards 

 
Dr Gareth Wallis 
Medical Director for System Improvement and Professional Standards 
NHS England - North West 
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